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Thursday, 13 January 2022
Administrator appointed for two Supported Residential Services

An administrator has been appointed by the Human Services Regulator for two Supported Residential Services (SRS), Gracemanor and Sydenham Grace, following an extensive investigation into the facilities.

The investigation identified the operator was not meeting the stringent regulations in place to protect the interests, health and wellbeing of 34 residents of the two facilities. The investigation found:
· bullying, intimidation, coercion, and abuse
· unsafe, unhygienic, and uninhabitable living conditions
· insufficient quality and quantity of food
· inadequate provision of personal and health care 
· improper storage and provision of medications
· hindering access to NDIS and health services
· opening private mail and forging resident’s signatures
· failing to keep, and falsifying, records and incident reports
· insufficient staffing and other compliance failures
· obstructing communications between residents and their appointed guardians.

Ernst and Young have been appointed as the administrator and Wintringham, a specialised welfare organisation, is supporting the residents.

The Human Services Regulator is continuing to investigate this matter and is liaising with a range of stakeholders - including the NDIS Quality and Safeguards Commission, the NDIA and Public Advocate - to ensure the safety and wellbeing of people living at the two facilities.

[bookmark: _Hlk92723976]More than 4,000 people live in 116 privately operated Supported Residential Services (SRS) in Victoria. These facilities provide services to highly vulnerable members of the Victorian community. Last year, the regulator conducted 158 inspections and issued 110 compliance notices to 24 services.

Appointing administrators under the Supported Residential Services (Private Proprietors) Act 2010 is a significant action by the regulator. 

The Victorian Government is further strengthening protections for SRS residents by establishing a new social services regulator. New, stronger powers will mean the independent regulator has more tools to act when providers are not doing the right thing by their clients.

The Regulator calls on the community to support its investigative work by reporting any concerns about the operation of Supported Residential Services to srs@dffh.vic.gov.au.

Quotes attributable to Department of Families, Fairness and Housing Acting Secretary Ben Rimmer:

“The regulator will take strong action if operators are found to be doing the wrong thing.”

“This is a very significant action and the culmination of an extensive investigation. The regulator has moved with absolute determination to protect the welfare of residents. I would like to thank the people who came forward to support their investigation.” 

Media contact: David Bell | david.bell@dffh.vic.gov.au
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